
ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT 

 MEMORANDUM

Page 1 of 4 

TO: MAYOR J. LEHMAN AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

FROM: R. SUTTON, P. ENG., DIRECTOR OF ENGINEERING

NOTED:  R. FORWARD, MBA, M.SC., P. ENG.,
GENERAL MANAGER OF INFRASTRUCTURE AND GROWTH MANAGEMENT

M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER

RE: DRAINAGE MASTER PLAN – PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE #2 (FILE: D27-ST) 

DATE: APRIL 9, 2018 

The purpose of this Memorandum is to apprise members of Council that the Engineering Department is working 
on a Drainage Master Plan under the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment Master Planning Process.  This 
project has been building on previously completed studies and environmental assessments.  The project has 
identified the existing drainage needs and is developing drainage solutions to address the needs by reducing 
flooding, increasing public safety, making water quality improvements, increasing system capacity and identifying 
maintenance improvements throughout the City.  The study area encompasses the entire City (excluding the 
Sophia Creek watershed and Mulcaster drainage area which were covered under a separate study). 

In November of 2017 the City held the first Public Information Centre (PIC) to collect feedback on the potential 
alternative solutions and to collect information about the City’s drainage.  The first PIC was attended by 50 
residents and property owners who have provided comments via email or the online survey.   

Considering the information collected at the first PIC along with further technical, financial and environmental 
analysis, the project team has advanced the study and has scheduled a second PIC for April 17, 2018.  Please 
see the notice for the PIC attached.  The second PIC will present the preliminary preferred alternative to the public 
and agencies to get feedback on the approach and projects being proposed.  In addition to advertising in the 
Barrie Advance, on the City’s website and on the City’s social media accounts, a letter will be sent to properties 
potentially impacted by one (1) or more of the alternatives.  Letters have been specifically prepared based upon 
the specific type of impact on the property.  To ensure that Council has the information at the same time as the 
public, this memorandum has been provided with a copy of the mail out information. 

The draft documents, which contain details of the preliminary preferred alternative, will be available in the 
Councillors’ Lounge for review on April 6, 2018.  A PDF version of the report will also be available on the City of 
Barrie web page at www.barrie.ca/eastudies in the Master Drainage Plan section.  A final staff report to council 
containing the final report and recommendations is tentatively scheduled for June 2018. 

If there are any questions, please contact Tom Reeve at extension 4465, or e-mail Tom.Reeve@barrie.ca. 
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